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Donnington Medical Partnership - Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes – 21st January 2015 
Attended by:  Jean Minshull, Sylvia Martineau, Alan Mordue, Pat O’Neill, Trudy Bennett, Roisin Gibson, Petra Bohme-Khan
Apologies from: Mary Lintern, Gwyneth Dyer
	
	
	Action


	1.
	Minutes from last meeting reviewed. 

	

	2.
	Update of PPG/Practice Action Plan.
Alan to identify Reception Champions for Website and Information screens in waiting rooms during upcoming staff appraisals.

Re extending text info by capturing more mobile numbers- date moved to Feb 2015.
Alan reported that the phone message had now been improved. It will be reviewed again later in the year. Alan has spoken to RMC to understand the issues with the phone system there. There are only two lines and phones are getting clogged up. Alan reported that there is a plan to put a new system in, recycled from the old Henley Avenue Practice. This will improve things. Roisin said that there is definitely a need for a queuing system at RMC. This will be implemented by March 2015.

Re Patient Environment- There is an order with the electricians to improve the lighting and funding has been approved for both replacing the floor in the waiting area and fitting automatic doors. Both these will be done by end March. There are also plans to replace the floor and redecorate at RMC. Trudy and Roisin both asked if the curtains could be changed at RMC 

	ACM

	3.
	Family and Friends Test- Alan asked PPG members to slightly alter the supplementary question to the one suggested by the NHS. It is a similar question and if we change we can use the NHS materials which are better than ours. This was agreed. Jean asked about the response to it. Alan said that text messages are working well and so are the paper returns. They are about 70% positive

	

	4.
	Other Practice News- Alan reported that the Henley Avenue Practice is now closed and the building is now being managed entirely by Donnington Medical Partnership. There are plans to reorganise the reception area to improve patient confidentiality. Jean said that this has been raised as a concern by a patient.

Alan reported that Peter Saunders and Richard Green are cutting back their hours but the practice is interviewing for Partners to maintain the level of cover, which offers a 2-3 day wait for an appointment at the moment. There is a new Practice Nurse starting in March. One of the medical secretaries is leaving offering us the chance to reorganise the department. There are also some new reception staff at both DHC and RMC.
The Practice has a new website- Alan demonstrated it to the members of the group and asked for feedback. Jean asked if the button for the PPG could be clearer and also said that she will look to re-write the info and get back to Alan.
	

	5.
	Patient Access to online Records- We are mandated to offer patients online access to their records by the end of March. With the new website this is now possible and Alan demonstrated how to access it. Jean said that the title of the button is confusing. All agreed and Alan will look at changing it. Alan asked the members of the PPG to trial it over the next four weeks and give him some feedback.

	All PPG

	6. 
	Recruitment Campaign and Notice Board- Jean asked for headings for the notice board to be printed. Pat said she could organise that. Jean will email list to Pat. Jean asked if a message could be put onto scripts inviting people to join as she is keen to get a more diverse membership. It was agreed that the PPG would have a table in reception twice in February for a couple of hours to see if they can get some more members. Also Jean would provide some wording for a message on the waiting room screens.

	Jean/Pat

Jean

	7.
	PPG member’s input- Sylvia reported that the outside lights are faulty at RMC. Alan said that it has already been reported.

	

	8.
	AOB- Alan said that we need to think about a new patient survey. He will look again at the requirements of the DES and email Jean, together with a copy of last year’s survey. It has traditionally been on paper but we could put it on the website too.

Alan said that complaints have been reviewed and there are no major issues. Petra said that nationwide complaints have gone up, and that there has been a lot of negative press about GP’s recently. Ours tend to be mainly about scripts delays and waiting times.
Next meeting on Saturday 14th March at 10.30am
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